
 

 

The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie 
By-law 60-2025 

Being a By-law to Authorize Amending the Memorandum of Understanding 
between Hospice Niagara and The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie  

(Increase Grant Funding 

Whereas By-law 94-2021 was passed by the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie on 
August 23, 2021, to approve the entry into a Memorandum of Understanding with Hospice 
Niagara for a $150,000 grant request to be paid over three years, beginning in 2021; and 

Whereas the Town entered into a Memorandum of Understanding with Hospice Niagara dated 
August 25, 2021; and 

Whereas at the Regular Council Meeting held on April 28, 2025, Hospice Niagara requested 
that the Town increase the contribution by $100,000, bringing the total support to $250,000; and 

Whereas at the Regular Council Meeting held on April 28, 2025, Council considered and 
approved Resolution 1 to amend the 2025 General Levy Operating Budget to increase grant 
funding to Hospice Niagara by $100,000 with funding from the Community Health & Wellness 
Reserve; and  

Whereas it is deemed desirable to Amend the Memorandum of Understanding to increase the 
Town’s grant funding to Hospice Niagara to $250,000.  

Now, therefore, the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie enacts as 
follows: 

1. That the Mayor and Clerk are authorized and directed to execute the amending 
Memorandum of Understanding with Hospice Niagara for the increase of $100,000 in grant 
funding in a form satisfactory to the Town Solicitor and to affix the corporate seal thereto.  

2. That the Clerk of the Town is authorized to affect any minor modifications, corrections or 
omissions, solely of an administrative, numerical, grammatical, semantical or descriptive 
nature to this by-law or its schedules after the passage of this by-law. 

Read a first, second and third time and finally passed this 23rd day of June 2025. 

 

 

Mayor 

 

  Clerk 

 


